MOVING BEYOND FISHCRIBS ~ The Importance of Complex Woody Debris

The importance of complex woody debris in the near shore area of northern lakes can not be overstated.  The ecosystem of the northern Wisconsin lakes has evolved over ten thousand years to the point that wood has become a necessity in the life cycles of many fish and other aquatic animals.  Unfortunately, as the shorelines of lakes become more developed, the volume of wood available to the system diminishes drastically.  It seems humans don’t appreciate the wood along their shorelines nearly as much as the perch do.  The wood gets removed from the lake shores, often to the point that the near-shore woody habitat necessary for a healthy ecosystem is virtually eliminated.  

An example of how little wood is available to meet ecosystem needs is illustrated in the work being done on Bony Lake in Barnes Township.  This 191 acre lake was surveyed for critical habitat prior to the whole lake restoration project.   This survey found only 80 pieces of wood that exceeded the minimum size criteria of 4 inch diameter and 6 feet long.  This equates to about one piece of wood every 200 feet.  In a natural lake, the density of wood is often more than one piece every five feet.

Fish crib construction is a common activity thought to improve the fishery.  Cribs don’t produce fish; they just make them easier to catch.  Nearly all production of fish, spawning activity, takes place near shore with large woody debris a necessary part of the habitat.  

The Bayfield County Land and Water Conservation Department is working with DNR staff to change the focus on habitat enhancement activities on area lakes.  The addition of large woody structure to the shoreline is a recommendation on all voluntary restoration and mitigation plans.  Installing 70 foot long trees in multiple tree complexes is more challenging than building a “log cabin” out of pulpwood.  The benefits are well worth the effort however.  Is there any natural feature in a lake that is the equivalent to a fish crib?  The answer is, no.

The work being completed this year will provide demonstration sites where the finished complexes can be viewed.  These projects can be cost shared through various programs and they all need to have DNR permits.  It is anticipated that an infrastructure of contractors will develop to assist landowners wishing to install this vitally important component of northern lake ecosystems.

Staff at the Land and Water Conservation Department will be glad to assist individual landowners or to present a program on wood installations at association events.  Wood is good!  Bayfield County Land and Water Conservation Department (715) 373-6167    

